
Welcome to another edition of Catholic 
Charities Works! As the days get longer 
and the weather gets nicer, our thoughts 
here at Catholic Charities are turning to 
summer.  This summer we’ll be helping 
children and families in Oneonta have a 
nutritious lunch, which can be a challenge 
for families who rely on school lunch 
programs when school is in session; we’ll 
also be helping low-income kids have 
a memorable summer at Camp Scully 
and Sunnyside; and assisting our seniors 
with meals on wheels and other valuable 
programs. Though vacation time for many 
is fast approaching, we’ll be working hard 
all summer to serve the people who need 
our help – and that happens thanks to 
your volunteer efforts and thoughtful 
donations! 
This issue of CC Works will highlight 
our new Ombudsman program, which 
helps ensure the best care for seniors in 
long-term care facilities; it highlights 
the Albany Law Enforcement Assisted 
Diversion program, helping get people 

the services they need; and welcomes St. 
John’s / St. Ann’s Center into our family 
of programs. There’s an interview with 
Kirsten Keefe, Esq., a member of our 
board, as well as the Development Corner, 
upcoming events, and much more. This 
year we’re getting ready to celebrate our 
100th anniversary in 2017, an important 
milestone for our organization. Stay tuned 
for more information on ways to get 
involved with this historic anniversary as 
we approach 2017! 
The best part of being involved with 
Catholic Charities is knowing how much 
the work we do, together, helps people 
in need right here in our communities. 
Thank you for your caring involvement 
and I hope you have a happy and healthy 
summer for you and your loved ones. 
Take Care,

A Word 
From the 
CEO...

Summer 2016

Vincent W. Colonno
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Making a difference in people’s life is what the volunteer 
ombudsmen do on a regular basis. The Long Term 
Care Ombudsman Program operated through Catholic 
Charities Senior and Caregiver Support Services serves 
residents of 93 different facilities throughout ten counties 
in our Diocese. Ombudsmen visit an assigned nursing 
home or assisted living facility on a weekly basis. Volunteer 
ombudsmen help residents and their families understand 
and exercise their rights to quality of care and quality 
of life. Volunteers have a made a world of difference in 
residents’ lives by improving communication between 
facility staff and residents, encouraging changes in 
activities to provide more personalized choices, increased 
quality of care by bringing issues to the facility’s attention 
and helping to resolve issues and complaints. Ombudsmen 
have even helped two individuals move from a nursing 
home setting back into an assisted living residence and 
their own home. 

Catholic Charities cannot do this work alone and is 
looking for volunteers. Anybody 21 years or older with 
strong interpersonal and communication skills looking to 
advocate for a vulnerable population may be a good fit for 
the program. Volunteers will complete a comprehensive 
36 hour certification training that includes classroom 

and first hand experiences, and receive staff support on a 
regular basis. There is also the opportunity for peer support 
and in service trainings on a monthly basis. The program 
asks for a year-long commitment to visit an assigned 
facility for 2-4 hours per week allowing for a flexible 
schedule. We are looking for volunteers in all counties. To 
learn more about the program, contact Kathryn Horan at 
518-372-5667 or at info@cathcharschdy.org. 

Long-Term Care Ombudsman:  
Making a Difference in Somebody’s Life
by Grit Carotenuto

Congratulations to Catholic 
Charities Disabilities Services 
on the recent “Top Workplace” 
award by the Times Union! 

Night at the Museum is fast 
approaching! Visit www.ccrcda.org 
for ticket information to the year’s 
best party at the State Museum. 

Bishop Edward Scharfenberger serves lunch at St. 
John’s / St. Ann’s Welcome Table – read more about 
the Center on page 3. 
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August 3rd, Saratoga Performing Arts Center. Come join us for an exclusive, 
pre-symphony champagne reception with light fare and appetizers. Following the 
reception, we will be treated to the opening night performance of The Philadelphia 
Orchestra. Tickets are $75 and all proceeds support Catholic Charities Care 
Coordination Services and Catholic Charities Disabilities Services. For more 
information visit www.ccdservices.org  

Upcoming Events
Join us for one of these fantastic events to support Catholic Charities!

Night at the Museum
Join Catholic Charities as we host our signature event on June 23rd, 2016 at the 
NY State Museum. This year we are honoring Fr. Kenneth Doyle and the Capital 
Region Builder’s and Remodeler’s Association. Tickets are $125 each or $75 for young 
professionals under 40 years old. Visit www.ccrcda.org for more information and tickets.  

June 30th. Check out a great game of baseball with our hometown Valley Cats, 
and support Catholic Charities Disabilities Services. The annual “Night at the 
Joe” fundraiser helps provide for the people we serve. Tickets are $25. Visit www.
ccdservices.org for more information

Night at the Joe

Opening Night at the Ballet 
July 20th, Saratoga Performing Arts Center. Come out to see the NYC Ballet 
perform “A Midsummer Night’s Dream” and support Catholic Charities of Saratoga, 
Warren, and Washington Counties. Tickets available by calling 518-587-5000

Philadelphia Orchestra Opening Night
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Our Summer Issue!

Upcoming Events

Celebration of Life
October 18 Catholic Charities Community Maternity Services will hold its annual 
dinner at Wolfert’s Roost Country Club in Menands, honoring Father Michael A. 
Farano as he celebrates his Golden Jubilee. The proceeds of this event will be used to 
support the programs and services of Community Maternity Services, designed to 
empower our clients and strengthen families. For more information on sponsorships 
or tickets please email: annemarie@cccms.org or visit ccrcda.org/events.

Window of Hope
September 20 Join Catholic Charities of Herkimer County at the Window of Hope 
Awards Luncheon, honoring individuals and organizations who work to assist those 
in need in Herkmier County. This year, Lydia Sexton, Friends of Rachel Club and The 
Community Foundation of Oneida and Herkimer Counties will all be honored with 
the award. Contact Maureen Petrie at (315) 894-9917 for more information.

Hope for the Homeless
November 8 Hope for the Homeless is an annual fundraising breakfast to end home-
lessness and benefit Catholic Charities Housing programs. This year’s breakfast will 
honor St. Thomas the Apostle Church and School in Delmar, in recognition of their 
work to assist those facing homelessness in our community.  Visit ccrcda.org/events 
for tickets.

Join us for one of these fantastic events to support Catholic Charities! 

A Word
From the 
CEO

in this issue...

Summer 2018

    As these summer days draw to a close, 
I’m reminded of how lucky we are to have 
so many people working and supporting 
the mission of Catholic Charities. Summer 
is a great time of year for some relaxation 
and reflection – and this year I spent 
some time thinking about how all of us 
are playing an important part in serving 
the poor and vulnerable through Catholic 
Charities. No matter what our job title 
or donor level, thousands of people are 
working together to help the less fortunate 
in our corner of New York, and it is 
wonderful to be a part of this organization. 

    You’ll see a particular theme in this issue 
of CC Works – change is always happening! 
This summer has seen some significant 
changes as some of our long-time agency 
directors have stepped down to enjoy a 
well-earned retirement. With that we are 
thrilled to welcome new employees who 

will bring their energy and enthusiasm to 
our mission. You will also read about our 
summer programs, like Camp Scully; get 
an update on our Campaign; and find out 
about some upcoming events.

    Thank you for your commitment to 
Catholic Charities – your prayers, financial 
support, friendship, and volunteering; 
all work to help make life better for 
the over 83,000 people we serve in our 
Diocese. Thanks to you, Catholic Charities 
continues to be a living example of Caring 
Beyond Belief.

Take Care,

CC  WORKS

Vincent W. Colonno

Campaign Update: Recently purchased 
apartments expand affordable family 
housing in Ilion.

As we say goodbye to old friends, 
we’re proud to introduce the newest 
leaders of Catholic Charities.

Each summer, Machaela Lantz spends her 
time teaching counselors and campers the 
Camp Scully values.

    Machaela Lantz started working at Camp Scully five 
years ago as a day camp counselor. Now in her sixth 
year, she continues to work as the Day Camp Director, 
overseeing counselors and children throughout the 
summer. During the school year, Lantz is a special 
education teacher, but returns without fail every June. 
What keeps her coming back, year after year? When 
asked, Lantz replied with a smile, “camp magic.”

    Walking on the grounds of Camp Scully, that magic 
is hard to miss. It’s the faint smell of sunscreen in the 
air, a lazy summer breeze, mixed with the cheers and 
laughter of campers as they splash in the lake. “It’s a total 
change of pace,” Lantz observes. “It’s the friends that you 
have, it’s the kids. There are kids that I’ve watched grow 

Camp Scully: Built on Values

Camp Scully is a co-ed, day and overnight summer camp for 
children and teens aged 5 to 16 accredited by the American 
Camp Association. It is located on Snyder’s Lake in North 
Greenbush approximately 10 miles from Albany and Troy. We 
believe every child deserves an incredible summer, regardless 
of income. Financial Aid is available. Visit the website below for 
more informaiton.

Registration for 2019 will be open in December 2018. If 
you have any questions please don’t hesitate to email us at 
campscully@ccalbany.org or give us a call at (518) 512-3577.
Visit http://www.campscully.camp for more details.

As Day Camp Director, Machaela Lantz (left) works closely with 
camp counselors and staff.  

By Eileen Spath

up here. There are kids that I know their parents. It’s the connection with the kids, the parents and the staff. They 
become like your family. It makes you want to come back.”

    Camp Scully, run by Catholic Charities Tri-County Services and located on Snyder’s Lake in Wynantskill, NY, 
offers its own particular brand of camp magic. Typical camp traditions of canoeing and camp fires intermingle with 
a broader mission of community to create a truly unique experience for campers. Counselors and staff alike focus on 
six core values, spelled out in Camp Scully’s name: Service, Caring, Understanding, Love, Loyalty, and Youthfulness. 

In her role as Day Camp Director, Lantz instills these values in the couselors she 
oversees.

    “You get to watch them grow. [For] some of them this is their first job. You go 
through staff training, and then the kids come,” Lantz observes, “and we’re in to 
week five and it’s smooth sailing. It’s fun to watch that progression... That’s one of 
my favorite parts - seeing the counselors come out of [their] shell and be these 
really awesome people that care about all these kids.”

    In turn, the counselors teach their campers those same values. The result is 
something beyond “camp magic.” It’s summer camp at its finest, a caring and 
understanding community, with a healthy dose of summer fun.

About Camp Scully
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To say I am proud of Catholic Charities’ staff and volunteers would be an understatement. 
Their work over the course of this challenging year has been remarkable.

In “normal” times, they serve our neighbors with dignity and provide the most basic 
needs of shelter, food and safety. In the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic, our staff has 
gone one step further to adapt services and address new and increased needs. Our 
housing office is supporting residents who are working and learning from home. Our 
services for seniors are being offered at a distance or over the phone. CC MOVE and our 
food pantries have stepped up to address an unprecedented increase in food insecurity.

I am pleased to share with you this Annual Report, which serves as testament to our work 
and provides a closer look at Catholic Charities’ fiscal year ending in 2020. Inside, you’ll find stories of the real ways 
we’re helping real people who are turning to Catholic Charities from across the Diocese. Last fiscal year, which 
ended in June, we helped over 69,000 people in our programs and an additional 34,000 people through our CC 
MOVE food distributions. Many people turned to us for the first time, never having had to rely on our programs 
previously. This fiscal year, we’re on pace to match and exceed those numbers. Already, we’ve served over 100,000 
people through our food distributions as our communities grapple with the effects of the pandemic.

Despite the challenges we’re facing, I find comfort knowing that we at Catholic Charities continue to serve the 
poorest and most vulnerable of our neighbors regardless of race, creed, or lifestyle. I thank you, our donors and 
supporters, staff, board members and other volunteers who make our work possible.

Stay Safe and God Bless,

Vincent W. Colonno 
CEO, Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Albany 

This past year, I have seen what our community can achieve when we join together to care 
for one another. Across the Diocese, people have stepped up to make sure our neighbors 
were safe, fed and healthy. Every time I leave my house, I have the privilege to witness 
everyday heroism at work.

I proudly count the volunteers and community partners of Catholic Charities among 
the “everyday heroes” of this year. Through their compassion and commitment, Catholic 
Charities has remained one of the best resources in our area for those who are in need. Our 
partners have made so much possible – from food distributions to rental assistance to free 
tax preparation. It is undeniable: we are better when we work together.

I am especially grateful right now to serve as the President of the Board of Trustees for Catholic Charities. I take 
pride in the work we do and I am humbled to be a part of it. 

I’d like to take a moment to thank you, along with Catholic Charities’ board, staff, partners and volunteers. You have 
allowed us to continue our mission of “Caring Beyond Belief.” You have kept our doors open through a challenging 
year. You have kept our doors open when so many others had to close. 

Gratefully,

Kenneth M. Raymond, Jr. 
President, Board of Trustees
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Mission of Catholic Charities of the 
Diocese of Albany

Service Area

Catholic Charities, a ministry of the Catholic Diocese of Albany, is committed to active 
witness on behalf of the Scriptural values of mercy and justice.

Catholic Charities, recognizing human need at all stages of life, responds to all persons 
regardless of race, creed, or lifestyle, with special emphasis on the economically poor and 
the vulnerable.

Catholic Charities serves and empowers persons in need, advocates for a just society, calls 
forth and collaborates with women and men of good will in fulfillment of its mission.

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Albany provides services in 14 counties across 
New York State. Programs and services are delivered to the poor and vulnerable 
through Catholic Charities’ twelve agencies:

Geographic Agencies
Columbia and Greene Counties
Delaware, Otsego and Schoharie Counties
Fulton and Montgomery Counties
Herkimer County
Saratoga, Warren and Washington Counties
Tri-County Services

Service Specific Agencies
Care Coordination Services 
Community Maternity Services 
Disabilities Services 
Housing
Senior and Caregiver Support Services 
United Tenants Catholic Charities operates 

offices throughout the  
Albany Diocese

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Albany  |  Our Mission



Staying Connected in a Time of COVID-19
Scenario: You organize wellness courses for older adults in your community. A crippling pandemic 
makes most gatherings unsafe. The older adults you work with are particularly susceptible to the 
illness. What do you do?

If you’re Hollie Raux, you grab a megaphone and take your classes outside.

Holllie is the Project Coordinator for the WISE (Wellness Initiative for Senior Education) Program 
operated by Catholic Charities of Herkimer County. When the COVID-19 pandemic hit last March, Hollie 
had several WISE classes planned that had to be canceled due to safety concerns. While a majority of in-
person meetings have transitioned to virtual, many of our seniors do not have access to this technology 
or are not interested in using remote platforms like zoom. Hollie had to figure out how to connect with 
her students in a strange new normal.

Hollie, along with Catholic Charities’ team in Herkimer County, started doing check-ins to make sure 
people were ok and to see if they needed anything. They created a Wellness Newsletter to share ways to 
stay connected, positive and healthy with resources for assistance and support. She instituted “Wellness 
Wednesday,” where she took to Facebook and YouTube to share her culinary skills, demonstrate simple 
exercises, and provide various wellness information to the older adults we serve. When the weather 
warmed up, she took her trusty megaphone and began holding small classes outside while following all 
of the necessary COVID-19 safety protocols. 

“During COVID that’s something you have to do,” said 
Maureen Petrie, Executive Director for Catholic Charities 
of Herkimer County, ” You have to keep reassessing and 
adapting how you provide services.”

And Hollie, according to Maureen and Program Director 
Rae Raffle-Maxson, has done just that. According to Rae, 
“She has great energy and really cares about the seniors. 
We just started coming up with ideas.” 

Across the Diocese, our staff have found creative ways to 
connect to and provide for older adults who are particularly 

vulnerable to the coronavirus. At Catholic Charities Senior and Caregiver Support Services, we have 
provided continuity of care, increasing our Meals on Wheels routes and providing remote support as 
needed; all the while, re-opening and maintaining programs as safety protocols allow. 

It has been challenging, but one thing is for certain: we continue to serve our seniors who turn to 
Catholic Charities for support.

WISE participants focus on wellness and staying  
connected year-round.

Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Albany  |  Caring Beyond Belief



Expenses

Total: $48,144,209 

Government Funding
$36,716,547

Bequests, 
Contributions  

& Other Sources
$7,991,986 

Program Service Revenue
$2,427,421 

Diocesan Support
$817,888 

Miscellaneous
$190,367 

Services for the Disabled 
$13,001,500......................28%

Management & General 
$6,851,053.........................15%

Maternity & Family 
Services 
$4,159,367...........................9%

AIDS/HIV Services/
Chronic Diseases 
$3,220,628..........................7%

Emergency Shelters & 
Permanent Housing 
$3,713,174............................7%

Behavoiral Health 
Services 
$3,154,850...........................7%

Community Outreach 
and Support 
$3,003,582..........................7%

Domestic Violence 
$2,400,721..........................5% 

Senior Services 
$2,386,430..........................5%

Youth Services 
$2,306,210...........................5%

Other Programs 
$1,134,340...........................2%

Fundraising 
$488,236..............................1%

Total: 
$45,820,091 

Revenue

5%17%76% 2% >1%

* Please note that any year-end surplus becomes 
a part of a system fund balance that is available to 
support program needs in the future.
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Better Together
At Catholic Charities, nothing we do happens in a vacuum. Every day, we rely on the people and 
organizations in our area to fulfill our mission of serving our neighbors, regardless of race, creed, or lifestyle. 
All in all, approximately 100,000 people benefited from our work last fiscal year. Work that would not 
have been possible without a community - our community - uniting to support one another in difficult 
circumstances.

We wanted to take the opportunity to share a few of the things we have accomplished together:

Over 1,500 volunteers have lent a hand at our CC MOVE Food Distributions. With their assistance, 
along with our partnership with the Regional Food Bank and so many other community and 
volunteer groups, we have helped to feed over 34,000 of our neighbors.
Parishes have collected donations to provide funding and household goods. In Loudonville, 
parishoners at St. Pius Church collected household items like laundry detergent, baby items and 
personal care products for the people we serve. 
In partnership with the CA$H Coalition, we were able to bring back the Volunteer Income Tax Assisstance 
(VITA) Program, providing our neighbors with free tax assistance from IRS-certified preparers.

“For where two 	
 or three are  	    	
 gathered in my   	
 name, there  	
 am I among 		
 them.”

- Matthew 18:20

A Partnership to be Proud About
We’re pleased to announce that our partnership with Capital District 
Physicians’ Health Plan, Inc. (CDPHP) is once again changing lives. In 
response to a challenging year, CDPHP has stepped up to support  
our work in a big way, providing funding for:

Housing and Rental Assistance, including Eviction Prevention,  
to keep families in their homes
Food & Nutritional Programs 
Emergency Assistance, to help cover unexpected costs
PPE & Cleaning Supplies, to keep our communities healthy
Maternal & Child Health Care, so children can begin their lives  
in comfort and safety

Through this support, Catholic Charities will be able to continue our mission of Caring Beyond Belief!

To say we are grateful would be an understatement. People who live in our neighborhoods and towns  
and cities are better off because of our continued collaboration. We all are better when we work together. 

Join Us! Contact Catholic Charities at Catholic.Charities@ccrcda.org or call (518) 453-6650 for more 
information on how to get involved.
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Services Provided
Counseling & Mental Health
Adolescent Pregnancy & Parenting
Adoption Services
Immigration Services 
Education & Enrichment Services
Substance Abuse Prevention 
Youth Programs, Enrichment & Mentoring
Transportation
Employment – Training & Job Prep
Case Management / Service Coordination
Court Related (dispute resolution/mediation/community service)
Kinship Care, Child Care Resources, Day Care
Elder Care, Respite, Adult Day Care
Health Insurance Enrollment Assistance
Health Related Services
Domestic Violence Services
Family Preservation / Reunification
Crime Victims

Food Services
Congregate Meal Sites 
Food Pantries & Extra Helpings
Food Stamp Advocacy & WIC
Homebound Meals
Soup Kitchens 
Food Farmacy

Housing Facilities
Housing Advocacy & Assistance
Residence (all types of supervised living, foster home, host home)
Community Home for the Dying
Shelter – Short Term (Emergency)
Shelter – Domestic Violence
SRO’s
Subsidized Supportive & Family Apartments
Affordable Housing
Senior Housing

Emergency Assistance
Relief / Disaster Service
Habilitation
Prison / Jail Support Services

Total

Children (<18)
Adults Served (18-64)
Seniors (64+)

Unduplicated 
Persons Served

2,637
749
2
160
3,003
14,111
3,468
543
51
4,190
2,759
103
285
2,553
1,232
1,429
382
183

916
18,562
10,966
296
1,061 
779

2,372
129
22
448
165
119
347
34
883

16,228
50
203
77

113,273

24,836
37,828
6,355

69,019

In addition to our traditional 
program and services, 
Catholic Charities provided 
supplemental and emergency 
aid through our CC MOVE 
mobile outreach program. The 
initiative provides fresh, frozen 
and pre-packed food to people 
experiencing food insecurity 
and acts as a means for them 
to connect to other resources.

CC MOVE
Persons Served 34,947*

*This number does not represent an unduplicated 
count, but the cumulative impact to people 

within our community.
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